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BRENDAN WALSH 
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 Standard Exhausts 
 Sports Exhausts 
 Tow bars 
 Tube Bending 
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Ph 03-5823 5833 
 

Open 7 days a week 10am-4.30pm 
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Office Bearers and Committee for 2018 

PRESIDENT Bill Winters (Joy) 5825 2465      0437 762 520 10 Goulburn Cross, Mooroopna 

VICE PRESIDENT Neil Rutherford (Bev) 0457 913082   0439 098943 51 Bond St, Kyabram 

SECRETARY Lorraine Tainton  5827 1279      0409 956 074 10 Dean Dr, Kialla 

TREASURER Peter Vibert  5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla Lakes 

COMMITTEE Peter Braham (Jan)                        0412 596 394 2 Scullin Crt, Shepparton 

 David Grant (Lea) 5862 3501      0438 646 587 2 Oak Crt, Numurkah  

CLUB CAPTAIN Alan Lavis (Pat) 5821 6395      0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Brendan Walsh (Melissa) 5821 7334      0418 103 739 114 Hayes St, Shepparton 

PROPERTY OFFICER Ken Cuthbert (Joy) 5822 2023      0409 415 741 2 Loddon Crt, Shepparton 

VEHICLE SAFETY  Peter Vibert  5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla Lakes 

OFFICERS    (renewals) John Hammond (Elaine) 5821 5020      0409 352 952 34 Holland St, Shepparton 

 Gwyneth Trevaskis  5821 6281      0409 216 281 71 Lincoln Dr, Shepparton 
CLUB PERMIT 

REGISTRATION OFFICERS 
(new registrations) 

Peter Vibert  5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla Lakes 

Gwyneth Trevaskis  5821 6281      0409 216 281 71 Lincoln Dr, Shepparton 

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd and Kris Healey 5829 9022      0458 299 466  3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

A.O.M.C. DELEGATES Richard Murrell (Marcia) 5866 2556 4 Birch Crt, Nathalia 

 Graeme Smith (Lorraine) 5866 2351 19 Scott Ave, Nathalia 

LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond  5826 2275 17 Robinson St, Murchison 

SUB-COMMITTEES     

CATERING   PRESIDENT     

SECRETARY/TREASURER Sue Borthwick (Peter) 5823 5385      0429 110 774 10 Illawarra Cres, Kialla 

COMMITTEE Terry Brennan, Bev Brownley, Jenny Grieve, Kris Healey, Pat Lavis, Judy Mellington, Meryl Zanelli

SWAP            PRESIDENT Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

SECRETARY Bernie Hurren (Belinda)                        0418 318 770 5 Konig Crt, Orrvale 

COMMITTEE 
      Brian Boschetti,  Glenn Braybon,  Lindsay Braybon,  Lindsay Drust, 
      Kris Healey, Ann Bell,  Neil Rutherford,  Harold Battersby 

BUILDING      PRESIDENT Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 

COMMITTEE     Ken Cuthbert,  David Grant,  Lloyd Healey, Alan Lavis 

SOCIAL GROUP       Terry Dovaston (President)      Sandra Pozzobon (Secretary)      Lois Chester (Treasurer) 

COMMITTEE       Colin Grace,  Rod Pearce,  Thurlie Pearce,  John Pozzobon 

CLUB CAR PHOTOS      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn)  5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

FRONT COVER - TROPHY WINNERS AT THE DECEMBER 2017 CONCOURS 
BARRY COLLISON MEMORIAL TROPHY 

(PEOPLE’S CHOICE) 
1913 Th SCHNEIDER 

13.200 tourer 
Jack and Robyn Nind 

DUSTY SHAW MEMORIAL TROPHY  
FOR BEST INDIVIDUAL EFFORT 

1946 FORD 
V8 Super Deluxe sedan 

Lindsay Braybon 

JOHN STEWART MEMORIAL TROPHY 
FOR BEST PRESENTED VEHICLE 

1958 JAGUAR 
XK150 fixed head coupe 

Fred and Elaine Williams 

JOHN HILL TROPHY 
FOR BEST MOTORCYCLE 

1989 YAMAHA 
FZR250 motorcycle 

Alan and Patricia Lavis 

          ROLLS-ROYCE PERPETUAL TROPHY  
          FOR CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR                          Lindsay Drust  

  

      Statement of Purposes 
     To foster recovery, restoration and preservation of all types of self propelled vehicles that fall within the broad meaning of the terms - 
 Veteran   (pre 31-12-1918) 
 Vintage      (1-1-1919 to 31-12-1930) 
 Classic       (1-1-1931 to vehicles older than 25 years) 
     To conduct the sport of motor vehicle rally driving so as to promote and encourage that sport. 
     To conduct such events and activities as the Committee considers appropriate to: 
           (a)  increase the members’ awareness of our motoring heritage, and 
           (b)  enable the exchange of information and vehicle parts between similar clubs and interested members of  the public. 

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc 
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ADDRESS ALL G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc., 
CORRESPONDENCE TO: P. O. BOX 704, 
  SHEPPARTON.      3632. 
WEB-SITE: http://www.gvmvdc.com.au        
E-MAIL: gvmvdc@iinet.net.au  

MONTHLY  
MEETINGS  
  

COMMITTEE Meets in the Clubrooms on the fourth Thursday of each month except December. 

MEMBERSHIP Membership Fees for 2018 are  $70       ($40.00  if joining after May)  
 Financial year is from the Annual General Meeting in November.   

 Subs can be paid directly into the Club’s bank account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank. 

 BSB  633 000   Acct No  1366 25076.  Include your name and membership number as details. 

MONTHLY  
RALLIES  
  
  

CLUB SHOP Lapel badges   (members) $4.00   Wind jacket $50.00 
             (for non-members) $5.00   Windcheaters  (depending on size) $20 - $30 
 Car Badges (members only)      $16.00 T-shirts (depending on size/style) $15 - $25 
             Contact the club librarian. Caps $15.00  
 CD/DVD of past Journals (pdf)     $2.00 Windscreen stickers $3.00  
 Club calendars (A4 or A3)      free Embroidered patch of club logo $3.00 
 Car details sheet (A4 laminated) $1.00             Contact Kris Healey on 5829 9432. 
             Contact Brendan Walsh.                  You can contact these members at a monthly club meeting. 

RED PLATE When your Club Permit is due for renewal, you can: 

VEHICLE -  bring the papers to a club meeting for signing, 

PERMIT -  post them with a self-addressed envelope to G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc Permit Officer,  c/-  P.O. Box 6, 

RENEWALS  Shepparton 3632 and the Permit Officer will sign them and return them, or 

 -  post them to the Permit Officer with a cheque and an envelope addressed to VicRoads 

  and the Permit Officer will sign them and send them on. 

   See the Permit Officers at a meeting for further details.   You can also contact Peter Vibert 

    on 0408 333 172  or  5823 5865  to arrange a time.    Peter lives at 7 Cardinia Court, Kialla Lakes. 

CLUB LIBRARY A full listing of the Club’s books, manuals and DVDs is available in the library at club meetings. 

CAR PHOTOS Each member is entitled to have one car photo on the wall at no cost. Give your 220x140mm 
 photo to Hugh MacFadyen with your details and the car’s details. He will do the framing. 
 Further photos can be done for $10 each. See Hugh for details. 

JOURNAL Contributions for the next  
 Journal should be to the Editor 
 by the end of this month. 

  

“Certainly I want a gallon of gas!  
My old man’s up the road with an empty tank.” 

 

From Motor Manual, 2 Jan 1956 

“John isn’t going to like this. He’s always complaining 
about the lack of space in the front seat!” 
 

                                Modern Motor, July 1957 

Held in the G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc. Clubrooms,  40 Grahamvale Rd, Grahamvale (northeastern
outskirts of Shepparton) on the second Thursday of each month, starting at 8.00pm.     
New members and visitors are welcome to attend. 

G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc.  monthly rallies are run on the  Sunday after the meeting  each month, unless
otherwise arranged,  starting at the Clubrooms at 10.00am.     Slower vehicles may leave earlier
if they wish.     Members without a rally car can come modern or turn up and get a lift with 
somebody. Members are reminded to fill out the rally attendance sheet some time during the run. 

From Modern Motor, 
September 1960 

 



 

 
 

  April 2018 

Page 3 

 
 
 

Greetings all, welcome to some cooler weather. Perhaps I should have started with welcome 
earthlings – those of us that live in Mooroopna were startled and rudely woken up at 3.40am Tuesday 
morning. I thought as others did, that an aeroplane or space ship was about to crash land on our house. 
Apparently the police were in pursuit of some “alleged” burglars and they had flown in the dog squad via a 
very large helicopter. Not a pleasant feeling with the thump, thump, thump of the rotors and search light, 
scouring the neighbourhood. Welcome to the modern world. 

My thoughts were elsewhere with those on a rally, enjoying a simpler way of life, checking out the 
local sights, enjoying the regional tucker or swanning on a ferry. Last week we welcomed back the 
Limestone Coast Rally group, no doubt with many a tale to tell. And on Sunday we waved goodbye to those 
venturing on the Alpine to Sea Rally – enjoy! 

Early in the month Wally Smiley from Defibforlife provided some specific training around the use of 
our new defibrillator. The members that participated were treated to a professional, if not spirited training 
session. A point of interest Wally grew up in number 19 Morrell St Mooroopna as a lad. Some might say he 
is still quite the lad. Quite some time was dedicated to “hands on” practice. My thoughts are we should do 
First Aid and Defib training on a regular basis! 

Sunday 18th, we welcomed the Dandenong Valley club by opening up the clubrooms and providing 
the BBQ for their use. Some 43 Dandy members were present, well organised and much appreciative of our 
generosity and welcoming. My thanks to David Grant (door greeter) and Mick Newham (car park attendant) 
for helping out on the day. 

Late April we welcome the Rover Car Club to our region and we will as a Club be very much 
involved with some meals. Planning is well on the way and we will be calling on members to roll up their 
sleeves and support the catering committee to make this happen effortlessly, as only GVMVDC members 
can. 

From this meeting I will be looking for a “roving Brian”, for those that follow AFL footy they will 
know what I am talking about. The idea is someone close to the front table will take the microphone to a 
member that wishes to make a comment. Hopefully all can then hear a bit clearer and help the meeting run a 
bit more smoothly. 

Regards and see you at the April meeting. 
       Bill Winters 

 
This month the Journal is chock-full of rally reports (and there are a couple being held over to next 

month!). Thanks to everyone who provides reports and photos – it makes my job much easier. The 
Limestone Coast Rally sounds like it was a great trip and I’m sure the Alps to the Sea Rally will be too. 

Ray Manson is still working on my Jaguar S-type, expecting it to be ready for Club Permit plates this 
week, hopefully! This will only leave a couple of weeks until the wedding for some body work and a few 
drives to iron out any issues. But it will be worth it! 

See you at the meeting. Don’t forget to wear your name badge so everyone knows who you are. 
        Brendan Walsh

President’s Report 

From the Editor 

CONTENTS   4. Minutes     22. AOMC Report, Old advertisement 
  5. Committee Notes, Member News  23. Wanted, For Sale 
   6. Coming Up    24. For Sale 
   8. Rally Reports    25. Driver’s Calendar 

Rover Club National Rally  –  27-30 April 

           If you’re not receiving a monthly email advising of a new Journal 
being available on our website, then you need to let me know! Just send 
a message to the Club’s email address (top of page 2) and I’ll add you to 
the list. Over 140 members now get this monthly message. 

       Please turn 
off your mobile 
phone at the 
Club meeting!  
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     Minutes of the General Meeting held Thursday 
8th March 2018.  
     President Bill Winters in the Chair. 
     Meeting opened at 8.00pm with 111 members 
and guests present.  
 

All members were asked to observe one minute’s 
silence to note the passing of Nancy Read, wife of 
Raymond Read and also of Life Member Kris 
Healey’s mother. 
 
APOLOGIES: Lynn and Julie Tyrrell, Bev 
Brownley, Rob Asquith, Darren Grace, Wal 
Simpson, Ray Harrison, Bert Neff, Ray Maxted, 
Graeme Waite, David and Tina Morrison, Lloyd and 
Kris Healey, Brian and Evie Boschetti, Pat 
Mellington, Roger Secombe, Neil Hammond and 
Liz Capuano. 
VISITORS: 
Bev and Phil Shippard, Geoff Long, David Irvine. 
 
MINUTES: - “That the Minutes of the general 
meeting held on 8th February 2018 as published in 
the March 2018 Journal be received and approved as 
a true and accurate record”.  
Moved by: Neil Rutherford, Seconded by: Allan 
Weeks.    All in favour– Carried. 
BUSINESS ARISING:      Nil. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: - Secretary Lorraine read 
out the inward and outward correspondence. Moved 
by: Lorraine Tainton,   Seconded by:   Chris O’Hara, 
that the inward correspondence be received and the 
outward confirmed.    All in favour – Carried. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Moved by: Peter Vibert   Seconded by John 
Hammond, that the treasurer’s report be received 
and the accounts be approved for payment.   
All in favour– Carried. 
 
Geoff Long and Dennis Muto spoke about 
Shepparton Motor Show Market Day and swap meet 
on 8th April at the showgrounds.  The committee are 
looking for cars to take part in a display. 
 
CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT: Alan Lavis 
 New computer purchased for sound system and 

screen 
 Red Plate day good 
 Begonia Rally - four attended Ballarat 
 Coffee run to Le Penelope’s at Kirwan’s Bridge was 

well attended 
 Picnic on Lake at Yarrawonga also well attended. 

 Nagambie on Water Festival – no report 
 10th March – “Staggering” weekend at Tocumwal – 

Stags and Triumphs 
 11th March – Club trip to Southern Rod & Custom, 

then on to Euroa for picnic lunch. At 2.15pm we 
will drive to Granite Hills nursing home. 

 Rally to Limestone Coast – leave at 9am from 
Stanhope, next Tuesday 

 15th-18th March - Veteran 1 & 2 Cylinder Rally at 
Cobram 

 18th March – Dandenong Valley Car Club visiting 
our club.  Need six people to welcome them.  Ken 
Cuthbert, David Grant, Terry Brennan, Harold 
Battersby, Bill Winters. 

 18th March – Swanpool swap meet and village 
market 

 25th  March – Federation Picnic at Wunghnu 
 28th March Coffee run – Monichino’s Winery  
 31st March - Rushworth Easter Heritage Festival 
 Alpine Rally – 8th April departure 
 5th-6th May – GV Hospice Rallye  
 Possible bus trip to Trydell Museum?  

Recommended by Boschettis. 
 17th 18th - March Kyabram Mack Muster 
 17th March - Fiat club visit to Shep Motor Museum 

 
RALLY REPORTS:  
Motor museum show – down on numbers due to 
weather.   
Legends of motor sport at Kyabram.  Good 
speakers, lots of souvenirs.   
Yarrawonga Picnic on Lake – good day.  Julie 
Tyrrell won Best 50s & 60s trophy for her Vauxhall. 
Allan Weeks reported that on 17th March at Orange 
there will be a large collection of vehicles for sale. 
 
DELEGATES REPORTS: 
AOMC Delegate:   Richard Murrell, Graeme Smith 
Report in next month’s Journal. 
FEDERATION Delegate:    No report 
 
CATERING COMMITTEE REPORT:  
Sue Borthwick 
Scalding issue:  measures taken to avoid this again.  
One member had tea spilt down her back.  
Rearrangement of queuing for sugar, milk and 
stirrers. 
Upcoming events support:  27th & 30th April – help 
needed for Rover rally.   
Wolseley Car Club – help needed on 18th, 19th and 
20th May.   
 
 

General Meeting Minutes 
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BUILDING COMMITTEE REPORT:  
Greg Sutherland 
Entrance concreting is finished.  Thanks to GMW 
for a speedy job. 
 

SWAP COMMITTEE REPORT: No report 
 

SOCIAL GROUP REPORT: Terry Dovaston 
Tatura museum trip postponed, due to lack of 
numbers. 
 

GUEST SPEAKER    
David Irvine – customer 
service manager for 
Goulburn-Murray Water. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS:  
1. Defibrillator training, 10th March at 10am at club 
house. First Aid kits have been updated 
2. Dandenong Valley Car club visit 18th March – 
members needed to greet them. 
  

BUY SELL AND SWAP:  
Robin Pilcher is looking for a vent window for a 
1954 pickup. 
 

Supper Roster—April 2018 
Julie Natalizio, Dawn Muston, Anne Smith. 
  

Next Committee meeting March 22nd 2018. 
 

       President Bill declared the meeting closed at 
9:30pm and invited members and their guests to 
supper.      
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

       It is with sadness that we advise you that 
William Alexander “Bill” Cross passed away on the 
11th of March, aged 74.  
       Bill passed away at GV Health and we thank 
the caring staff at the Mary Corum Unit for their 
support. 
       Bill with wife Betsy 
joined the club in 2004, 
and many members will 
have fond memories of 
their participation in 
club activities. 
       Our thoughts and 
prayers are extended to 
Betsy, family and 
friends. 
          

                  
      I would like to thank all Club members who 
gave me their 
congratulations for our 
lovely wedding and also 
their condolences for 
Nancy’s sad passing. 
Her death was never 
expected. 
       She was loved by all 
that knew her in the 
Shepparton and Elmore 
areas and beyond. 
      I would also like to thank the Club for the use of 
their lovely building. It helped to make a lovely 
wedding for poor Nancy and me. It was loved by all 
who attended. 
                                    Raymond Reid 
 
 
 
 
       The Club would like 
to congratulate Anna and 
Alex Gee on the safe 
arrival of their second son 
Harrison (Harry) on 27th 
March, weighing 6lb 8oz 
(3kg). Big brother James 
is very pleased! 
       Phil and Anne are 
also very pleased with 
another grandson. 

Committee Notes 

Notes from the March Committee meeting: 
 There were only six in attendance at the 

meeting due to some members being away on 
the Limestone Coast Rally. 

 The Club’s first aid kits have been updated – a 
small kit for taking on rallies and a larger one in 
the clubrooms. 

 The Club was not successful with its funding 
application to DHHS for the defibrillator. 

 All went well with the Dandenong Valley Club 
visit.  Planning for catering is underway for the 
upcoming Rover Club and Wolseley Club 
visits. 

 Lloyd thanked members for their catering 
support for the “wake” for Mrs Jenkins. 

 A hand-rail is to be installed near the front door 
to prevent tripping on the edge of the ramp. 

 

Member News 

Baby News 
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**“Alpine to the Sea 2018” Rally – Sunday 8th-Saturday 21st April 2018  
This rally left town on Sunday and will be in the Jindabyne area while we’re having our monthly meeting. 
 

 
**Monthly Club Meeting, Clubrooms – 12th April 2018 
  This month’s guest speaker will be Club member Don Lock, 
talking about his musical career.  

. 
 

 

Echuca Auto Swap Meet and Show and Shine, Rotary Park – 14th April 2018 
 200 sites at the swap meet. $5 entry from 7am,  u/15 free. 
 Show and Shine $10 entry. Judging at 11am.  Enquiries 0456-010 665, echucaswap@outlook.com  

 
AOMC American Motoring Show, Yarra Glen Racecourse – 15th April 2018 
 Gates open for display cars at 9am, spectators at 10am. Free parking for spectators. 
 More details and site plans at www.aomc.asn.au  or call 03-9890 0524. 

 
**Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – 21st April 2018 

Our next  Social Day will be held on Saturday 21st April 2018, 10am-1:20pm. We will 
be having BBQ for lunch. Could everyone please bring along a salad to share. 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME and you are welcome to bring a friend/s too. 
  

Following lunch, Shepparton Search & Rescue have kindly agreed to do a talk 
and demonstration commencing at 1:30 at their Head Quarters at 15 Dudley St, off High 
St opposite the showgrounds. 

Thank you to Terry Dovaston for contacting Shannon Baldwin (Shepparton 
Search & Rescue Events Organiser) to organise the opportunity for us to be involved in 
this.    Everyone is welcome to attend. 
        Sandra Pozzobon 

 
Vintage Caravan Nationals, Wangaratta – 22nd April 2018 
 The caravans will be on display at Painters Island Caravan Park in 
Pinkerton Cres, just off the main highway (C314) north of the Ovens River 
bridge. Gates open at 10am and club vehicles are welcome. Further details 
from Gavin at gavin.ottaway@bigpond.com  

 
**Coffee Run – Week commencing 23rd April 2018 

Negotiations for this important event in the Club calendar have not been finalised at the 
time of going to press. In other words, I haven’t organised it yet! 

Details to be advised at meeting, and by email. 
 
Rover Car Club of Australia Inc national rally, Shepparton – 27th-30th April 2018 
 This year’s National Rove will be held in and around Shepparton, starting with a 
“meet and greet” at the GVMVDC clubrooms on the Thursday afternoon. Saturday’s main 
run is to Tallis Wine and Dookie. 
 Sunday will be the best time to view the cars, as they will spend most of the day at 
Emerald Bank and the Motor Museum. The main rally dinner is Saturday night and the 
farewell breakfast is at our clubrooms on the Monday morning. 
  

Coming Up 
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Bright Autumn Festival – 27th April-6th May 2018 
 This festival goes from one weekend to the next and includes lots of 
activities for all the family. These include art exhibitions, electric bike rides, craft 
markets, photography workshops, Historical Society displays, cemetery tours, flea 
markets, metalwork and woodwork tours, concerts, guided walks, a grand parade and 
much more. The full program of events is at http://www.brightautumnfestival.org.au/program/  
 
Nathalia Show & Shine and Swap Meet, Recreation Reserve – 29th April 2018 
 Show entry $5 includes driver. Judging starts at 11am, presentations at 12 noon. Lots of entertainment for 
kids, raffles, etc. Details from Anthony 0418-106 652 or Ross 0438-662 490. 

 
All British Day, Caribbean Gardens, Scoresby – 29th April 2018 
 Run by the BMC-Leyland Car Club Inc, this event is open to all British 
cars and motorcycles. 9am-2pm. $10 entry.  

Details from 03-5977 5686 or at www.bmcleylandcc.org  
 
**Ladies’ Lunch, Shepparton – 4th May 2018 

Our next ladies’ lunch is a ‘High Tea’ at The Windmill, Kialla on 4th May and 
for the ladies who would like to enjoy a special treat the cost is $30 per person.   

Please contact me on 5821 5840 or 0407 848014 by Wednesday 2nd May. 
All our lady members are very welcome.   Mary Apostol 

 

GV Hospice Rallye, Beechworth – 5th-6th May 2018 
This year we are heading to the Beechworth region over lots of roads you 

wouldn’t normally travel on.  We set off early Saturday morning from Shepparton 
and return on Sunday afternoon after the lunch time Rallye Banquet, to be held an 
hour or so from Shepparton. 

The theme on Saturday night is “Magic and Intrigue”, so practise your magic 
tricks and bring your best “magic” outfit! 
 Any type of vehicle can take part and a large part of your entry fees goes to 
this very worthy cause. Your first step is to arrange your accommodation, then send 
your completed entry form and fees to the organisers. Entry forms will be at the club meeting. 

Further details from Min Innes-Irons on 0418-214 022. 
 
Drive Back in Time, Beechworth – 5th-6th May 2018 
 A big weekend of activities in and around Beechworth, run by the 
Beechworth Old Cranks Motor Club. Saturday starts with a tractor trek from 
10am, then lunch at the Old Railway Goods Shed. The day ends with a street 
cruise at 4:30pm. Sunday is the day of the Show and Shine in the centre of 
Beechworth, ending with trophy presentations early in the afternoon.  

All details at http://beechwortholdcranksclub.com/  

 
Wolseley Club rally, Shepparton – 18th-21st May 2018 
 More details to come in the May Journal. 

 
Benalla & District Classic Car & Motorbike Tour – Friday 25th May 2018 

This is a delightful tour of the Benalla City, with stops and lunch in interesting 
locations. There are always many interesting cars and bikes and like-minded people to 
share the day with. There will be more details in the May Journal. 
 

42nd Historic Winton – 26th-27th May 2018 
 This of course is a fixture on the calendar for many members. More details and 
hopefully some tickets to raffle will be available at the May meeting.  
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Picnic on the Lake, Yarrawonga Foreshore – Sunday 4th March 2018 
 
Perfect autumn weather brought out a superb 

collection of over 300 classics to the Yarrawonga 
foreshore, which is of course a great venue.  

Our group picked up a prize – Best 1960s 
English Car – Julie and Lynn Tyrrell’s 1962 
Vauxhall VX 4/90 sedan. Congratulations Julie and 
Lynn – how excited was Julie?? 

    Alan Lavis 
 

Those who attended:   
Rob and Bev Asquith and Peter Byrne 1959 WOLSELEY  6/99 sedan 
Alan and Pat Lavis 1961 TRIUMPH  TR4 roadster 
Lynn and Julie Tyrrell 1962 VAUXHALL  VX 4/90 sedan 
Ross Organ 1962 SINGER  Gazelle 1600 sedan 
Leigh and Lynne Johnston 1964 CHRYSLER  Valiant Regal sedan 
Kelvin and Susan Ivers 1967 MG  B roadster 
David and Lea Grant 1968 JAGUAR  240 saloon 
Julie Mahoney 1971 FORD  Falcon XY GT sedan 
Peter Braham 1986 PEUGEOT  505 GTI sedan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Rally Report 

1933 PACKARD  sedan 

1960 DAIMLER  SP250 convertible 
 

1955 FORD  Customline coupe 

Late 1940s CHEVROLET  2-door sedan 
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Club Run to Southern Rod and Custom, and Euroa’s Granite Hills Nursing Home  
  11th March 2018 

Southern Rod and Custom certainly turn out some beautiful work, don’t 
they? Shane Rowe gave us an outline of the business and where it has come from.  

There are five working there (including Shane) that do everything except 
build engines. The work comes to them, on their reputation. I was disappointed – 
the only BMW there is a ute! It is owned by golfer Robert Appleby, to cart his 
golf clubs in. Thanks Shane; we enjoyed it. 

Following a very pleasant lunch by the creek in Euroa, we visited their new Granite Hills Nursing 
Home. This is a very impressive complex; as good as you will find anywhere. Indeed; the cafeteria is now on 
our list for coffee runs! Thanks Rob A for facilitating our visit. 
         Alan Lavis 
 

Those who attended:   
Lloyd and Nicholas Healey 1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
Rob and Christine Pilcher 1936 DODGE  coupe 
Peter and Pauline Byrne 1954 HOLDEN  FJ sedan 
Rob and Bev Asquith 1959 WOLSELEY  6/99 sedan  
Ross Organ 1961 SINGER  Gazelle 1600 sedan 
Ken Cuthbert and Freddy Mitchell 1964 HOLDEN  EH sedan 
Lynton Burkitt 1965 MG  B roadster 
David Grant 1968 JAGUAR  240 sedan 
Greg Sutherland and Kerry Barnes 1974 LEYLAND  Mini Moke tourer  
Alan and Pat Lavis 1976 BMW  528 sedan 
Ian and Margaret Bryant 1979 BMW  633CSi coupe 
Peter, Jan Braham and Graham Sinclair 1986 PEUGEOT  505 GTI sedan 
Bruce and Sue Hargrave 2008 HONDA  S2000 roadster  

Jan and Ron Stanbrook Rob Balfour Tom Gravina 
Jason and Bob Watts Shane Bathman Tony Tancredi 

Bill, Glenys Holyman and June Brewer Bill Winters 
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Limestone Coast Rally, South Australia – Tuesday 13th-Monday 26th March 2018 

We left Kialla at 8am on the 
Tuesday 13th March, to meet our fellow 
ralliers in Stanhope.  Travelling to 
Bendigo, morning tea at Huntly bakery, 
lunch in Dunolly, arriving in Ararat, our 
first stopover, mid afternoon. A fun 
evening and delicious meal at the Blue 
Duck Hotel. 

Wednesday morning we 
journeyed to J Ward in Ararat, a hospital 
for the criminally insane, a very 
depressing place. Leaving Ararat we 
travelled through the countryside, lunched at Dunkeld, before arriving in Portland to our very nice motel 
overlooking the Port. Another fun night in the dining room with much laughter.  

 

Thursday 15th. 
A free day today, 
overcast and cooler. 
After breakfast we 
enjoyed a ride on the 
cable tram , then took 
a leisurely drive to Cape 
Bridgewater to see the 
blowholes  and        
the petrified forest, 
followed by a fish and 
chip lunch. Returning to 
Portland, a stroll around 
the town, and back to 
the motel to get ready 
for the evening.  

Rally Report 

 
Maryborough Railway Station 

 
The Port 
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Friday 16th. Leaving the motel, we visited the Portland 
Powerhouse Motor and Car Museum, where, after viewing their great 
collection, we were treated to a delightful morning tea.  Departing 
Portland we made our way to Nelson, then  on to Mount Gambier, our 
home for the next three nights. An enjoyable evening in the motel 
restaurant with entertainment supplied by Denis  and Russell.  

Saturday 17th. St Patricks Day.  At  10am we ventured to the Blue 
Lake  for a tour and informative talk.  We then made our way to Pt 
MacDonnell where many of us had lunch at a lovely cafe near the water.  
We ran into club members Helen and Dennis Paul, who were there with 
their caravan club.  After lunch we went to Dingley Dell, the home of poet  
Adam Lindsay Gordon, for a great talk about  his life.  Dinner tonight had 

a touch of green about it with some good 
Irish jokes thrown in. 

 
 

 

Sunday 18th.  A very different 
day today, cool and wet, a free day.  
We visited the Lady Nelson discovery 
centre, the Umpherston Sinkhole  
and had a quiet relaxing afternoon on 
such a very windy, cool day.  A fun 
night at dinner for our last evening in 
Mount Gambier. 

 

Monday 19th. A cool, showery 
day to leave Mount Gambier for 
Robe.  A leisurely drive, stopping for 
coffee at Beachport, a lovely little 
coastal town, onto Robe for our 
overnight stop.  We enjoyed a really 
nice evening meal in the cosy, home-
like restaurant, with friendly hosts and 
staff.  Bob entertained us with a very 
funny story. 
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Tuesday 20th. After breakfast we left Robe and drove a rather long, uninteresting  road to Victor 
Harbour, checking into the Appolon Motel mid-afternoon for a four night stay.  Dinner for the next three 
nights is at the Victor Hotel, a nice stroll from the motel. 

 

Wednesday 21st.  After a very windy night we woke to a much brighter day.  A trip on the Cockle 
train to Goolwa for the day, enjoyed by all.   Another great evening meal at the Victor Hotel. 

 

 

 

Thursday 22nd.  A pleasant drive to 
Goolwa this morning to browse, have coffee,  
before meeting at the Goolwa Wharf to board 
The Spirit of the Coorong  for a three and a 
half hour cruise. We were served a tasty salad 
lunch, complete with after dinner mint 
chocolate.  We were given a great talk about 
the Murray River and the Coorong, went for a 
walk through the sand dunes, returning to 
Goolwa at 4.30pm. A great meal once again 
at the Victor. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

23rd March.  A free day.  A walk 
down to the horse-drawn tram for a ride 
across to Granite Island. A walk on the 
boardwalk for some wonderful views. 
Returning to Victor Harbor, refreshments at 
the Crown, lunch at the bakery.  A restful 
afternoon before dinner in the motel 
restaurant, and a most enjoyable evening meal 
was had by all. Lots of jokes followed, and 
Russell’s “fine tin” received plenty of 
donations.   
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24th March. We said goodbye to Victor Harbor this morning for a long day’s drive to Nhill. An 
interesting drive, morning tea in Murray Bridge, viewed the murals on the silos at  Coonalpyn, late lunch at 
Keith.  Over the border into Victoria,  we diverted a few kms off the highway to Serviceton to see and have 
an informative talk about the railway station.  Such an amazing and unique building that seems to have been 
forgotten.  What a shame governments can’t put money into these wonderful buildings to preserve them  and 
create tourism to these poor struggling communities. We had our evening meal in the Zero Inn Motel 
restaurant,  very nice. More jokes and fines followed. 

 

 

25th March.  Leaving Nhill this morning after a photo of the line-up of cars, drivers and passengers, 
we headed off through Jeparit and Hopetoun to Lascelles to see the murals on two silos.  They were a little 
disappointing, not the murals themselves but the access to them.  On to Sea Lake, arriving in Swan Hill 
shortly after lunch.   A rest before the final evening’s events. 

 

A wonderful final night, with more jokes, many awards and thankyou’s given out.  Russell’s fine tin 
raised $214.85. We also made a gold coin (or so) donation to name Russell’s little red panda mate. No one 
picked his name (Henry) but ‘Henry’ raised another $74.60, making a grand total of $289.45.  That was 
made up to $300 by a few generous members.   It was agreed the money would go to the Stanhope Fire 
Brigade .      

 

26th March.  Goodbyes were said after breakfast and we were homeward bound.       
 

Leigh, Lynne, Julie and Lynn organised a terrific rally for us all. 
Truly enjoyable, a great group to travel with, much fun and laughter was had. 

Many thanks to all involved. 
 

         Ron and Jan Stanbrook.    
  

What a great rally (but aren’t they all?). Congratulations Tyrrells and 
Johnstons on the organisation and smooth running of the rally. Well done to 
the participants, who are a great bunch of people (if I may say so!).  

Make sure you’ve read Jan’s report on the rally – remember Jan; 
what goes on the rally stays on the rally!?? 

     Alan Lavis 
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Veteran Car Club 1 & 2 Cylinder Rally, Cobram – 15th-18th March 2018 

This year’s 1&2 Cylinder Rally was held back in Cobram, after a couple of years 
elsewhere (Warrnambool in 2016 and Hamilton in 2017). There was a bumper attendance 
of nearly 70 vehicles, with over 20 from interstate. Many of these interstaters were 
attending the national 1&2 cylinder rally in Tasmania the weekend after – very smart 
planning! The venue was the RACV Resort, the perfect venue for this type of rally, with 
plenty of cabins, a large function room and lots of room for trailers.  

As usual, the best represented vehicle was the Renault AX , a very popular car in Australia in the 
early days of motoring. 15 of them attended, including one that looked original. There were also five 
Brushes, four Cadillacs, four high-wheelers and five steamers. 

The rally started with a short shakedown run of about 20km around Cobram on the Thursday 
afternoon, finishing at Thompsons Beach. Unfortunately we had not arrived in time for that run. 

Friday’s run was south via the Tungamah Primary School to an olive estate near Burramine. Cal had 
arrived with the 1904 Oldsmobile that Paul Daley had kindly lent to us for the weekend, so headed off with 
the convoy. There were some running repairs along the way and it ended up going home on the tail-end 
Charlie trailer. The car hadn’t been out for over six months so wasn’t quite running at its best. 

Saturday morning started with a display at the 
RACV resort, with plenty of locals coming to have a look. 
We headed off about 10am, through Barooga to The Drop  
on the Mulwala Canal – Australia’s first hydro-electric 
power station on an irrigation canal. It was completed in 
2002 and has a generating capacity of 2.5MW. 

Our destination for lunch was Finley but 
the Oldsmobile  didn’t quite make it – it started 
to get hot and lose power. We did the rest of this 
trip with tail-end Charlie. After lunch and a look 
around the Finley Museum, most entrants drove to 
the other end of Finley to look at the JT&N Close 
Foundry, which was established in 1893. A 1911 
Hornsby 1-cylinder gas engine, which powered the 
entire plant, was fired up for our benefit. We 
headed back to Cobram to get ready for the main 
Rally Dinner that evening. Details were announced 
about next year’s 1 & 2 Cylinder Rally. It will be 
based in Bright and we’ll definitely be there! 

  

Rally Report 
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Sunday’s weather was seriously worse than the rest of the weekend, with a strong westerly making 

progress towards Monichino Wines at Katunga very difficult. As the Oldsmobile didn’t want to go at all, Cal 
and I hitched a lift with Russell Holden in his 1902 Thomas. After morning tea, Cal went back to Cobram in 
the 1905 Black high-wheeler, while I travelled in a 1907 Cadillac tourer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

After the rally finished, entrants were invited to visit John Anderson’s collection in an old garage in 
the middle of Cobram. Here we found the 1913 Nazzaro Tipo 2 that sold at the 2013 Motorclassica auction, 
the M.M. Special that was built by Lou Molina in 1953 , a 3-litre Bentley , a lovely late 20s Sunbeam 
roadster, a 1924 Bayliss-Thomas roadster and several others – quite a collection! 
         Brendan Walsh 
 
  

 

                   1902 THOMAS Model 17                              1907 STANLEY  K steamer       1913 SWIFT  7hp 

                                                                      1911 Le ZEBRE Type A               1914 ROVER motorcycle 

 
 
 1913 GWK 
     Model B 
 
1909 BUICK  
    Model F 
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Federation Picnic, Wunghnu – Sunday 25th March 2018 
Held in conjunction with the GV Vintage Tractor and Machinery Club 

Rally, this was well attended. Unfortunately, the tractor pull (always entertaining) 
had to be abandoned because the rain overnight made the track unusable (even 
though it did not break the drought). However, there was plenty to see with all 
sorts of machines and engines operating.  

       Alan Lavis 
     Of the sixty odd cars attending, the following GVMVDC Inc. members attended: 

Lloyd and Kris Healey 1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
Neil Rutherford and Bev Brownley  1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
John and Jenny Grieve 1928 PLYMOUTH  Model U tourer 
Ken Cuthbert 1936 DESOTO  Airstream S1 Custom sedan 
Lindsay Braybon 1946 FORD  V8 Super Deluxe sedan 
Brendan Walsh 1950 MORRIS  MO Oxford sedan 
Jock Crane 1953 HOLDEN  FX (48/215) sedan 
Ian Bryant 1960 VOLKSWAGEN  Beetle sedan 
Ross Organ 1961 SINGER  Gazelle 1600 sedan 
David and Tina Morrison 1964 WOLSELEY  24/80 Mk II sedan (Doris) 
Frank Tobias 1964 HOLDEN  EH sedan 
John German and Dot Britt 1964 HOLDEN  EH Special sedan 
David Grant 1968 JAGUAR  240 sedan 
Lloyd and Kris Healey 1970 FORD  XW Falcon sedan 
Fred Williams 1976 JAGUAR  XJ-C coupe 
Graham and Marilyn Dicker 1980 FORD  Escort Mk II RS2000 coupe 
Graeme and Marie Waite 1986 BMW  535i sedan 
Raymond Read  Modern 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Rally Report 

 

       1928 CHEVROLET tourer 
 

1947 AUSTIN 16 sedan  
 

Good attendance from 
the Kerang Club  

 

 1970 HOLDEN LC Torana GTR 
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  1965 FODEN  
 S21 twin-steer  
 bogie drive truck 
 and 
 1954 FODEN  
 model FG tipper. 
 
 
 
 
 
1970 INTERNATIONAL 

Cub Lo Boy 
 

 
 plenty of 
stationary engines 
to see and admire. 
 
 
 
 
1924 CASE 
Model 12-20 

1938 FARMALL  F-20 tractor 
Fitted with underbelly cultivators with mechanical lift. 

The original owner, Jake Pederson from Kingaroy, 
designed and made the rear wheels. 

1938-57 ALLIS CHALMERS 
Model B row-crop tractor 
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Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – 17th March 2018 
 Many thanks to all those who attended and brought a salad to our social day on 
Saturday 17th March.  We had a great turn up, along with some beautiful weather.  

We enjoyed a BBQ, a variety of 
different salads and some lovely sweets. 
Thank you to Keith for bringing along a couple 

of enamel milk billies and an antique toaster. It’s always 
good to have a look at his extensive collection. 

Wishing everyone a very happy and safe Easter. 
 

     Sandra Pozzobon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visit by Dandenong Valley Club – 15th-18th March 2018 
On behalf of the Dandenong Valley Historic Car Club we would like to thank 

your president Bill Winters and the other club members who made themselves available 
to open up your wonderful clubrooms so we could have a sit down BBQ lunch and a 
cuppa on Sunday 18th March after we had visited another one of your members Tim and 
Marie Harris’s wonderful collection of fuel pumps and cars. My father owned a Moon 
back in the days when I was in nappies in the 40s. I have never seen one on the road, but Tim has two in his 
shed. I will have to find some photos and send them to Tim to identify what model. 

We had a great time travelling around Shepparton and surrounding areas visiting many of your great 
sites and the hospitality of the local people was incredible. 

The Overland Hotel-Motel provided a great base to run the rally from. We booked the 30 motel 
rooms and the service was excellent, from breakfast to the dinners were the best you could ask for. 

We will be returning to Shepparton in the future. 
         Ian Clark 
      President, Dandenong Valley Historic Car Club Inc. 
 
 
 

 Thanks also to Les Francis from the 
DVHCC, who let me have a drive of his 
1938 LaSalle sedan (seen here at 2014 
Marong Picnic).   It was excellent! 
   Brendan Walsh 
  

  

 

Rally Report 

Rally Report 
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Coffee Run to Monichino’s Winery, Katunga – Wednesday 21st February 2018 
What a lovely day to go out for coffee at a lovely venue with a great 

bunch of people! 
Anna and staff were well organised, getting good coffee and treats out to 

people, in spite of the usual rush. Anna gave us a talk on where the family 
business had come from, and showed us her father’s proudly displayed Norton 
motorbike. (circa 1950 ES-2 – Dave Morrison will correct me!) Carlo was also 
very proud of his Alfa. 

      Alan Lavis 
  

        Those attending:   
Neil Rutherford and Bev Brownley  1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
Robin and Christine Pilcher 1936 DODGE  coupe 
Kaye and Jock Crane 1953 HOLDEN  FX (48/215) Sedan 
John and Helen Dry 1958 WOLSELEY  1500 sedan 
Hugh MacFadyen 1960 STUDEBAKER  Hawk coupe 
Faye and Brian Briggs 1960 PORSCHE  356  1600 Super cabriolet 
Alan and Pat Lavis  1961 TRIUMPH  TR4 roadster 
Ken and Joy Cuthbert 1964 HOLDEN  EH sedan 
Tom Maher 1964 VOLKSWAGEN  Beetle sedan 
Peter Vibert and June Brewer 1965 TRIUMPH  TR4 roadster 
Mick and Anna Newham 1965 HUMBER  Super Snipe Series Va sedan 
Lynton Burkitt 1965 MG  B roadster 
David Grant 1968 JAGUAR  240 sedan 
Alan and Denise Singleton 1970 HOLDEN  HT Premier sedan 
Tom Gravina 1974 FORD  Falcon XA GT sedan 
Peter and Dorothy Heard 1976 HOLDEN  HJ Statesman Deville sedan 
Ian and Margaret Bryant 1979 BMW  633CSi coupe 
Tony Tancredi 1979 FIAT  X1/9 coupe 
Graham and Marilyn Dicker 1980 FORD  Escort MkII RS2000 coupe 
Denis and Meryl Zanelli 1982 FORD  ZK Fairlane sedan 
Graeme and Marie Waite, 
         Tina Morrison and Joshua McCloy 

1986 BMW 535i sedan 

Campbell Nightingale 1989 ALFA ROMEO  33 hatch 
Russell Kerwin 1993 FORD  Capri XR2 Turbo roadster 
Chris O’Hara 1994 FORD  Falcon EL (classic sedan!) 
Marlene Kerwin and Jenni Blake   Modern 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Rally Report 
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Rushworth Easter Heritage Festival – Easter Saturday, 31st March 2018 
The ideal weather helped attract a large crowd (including us!) to 

Rushworth for their Heritage Festival. The excellent market and displays, 
capped off by the street parade of horses, tractors and The Wizard (a steam 
traction engine), the old cars and trucks, made for a great day. The cars on 
display included ours, the Echuca Club and many others, many of which 
participated in the parade.  
       Alan Lavis 

 
       Our members who attended were:   
Rob Balfour 1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
Lloyd and Kris Healey 1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
Neil Rutherford and Bev Brownley 1928 FORD  Model A tourer 
Graham Tidd 1928 FORD  Model A pick-up 
Neil Hammond and Liz Capuano 1953 SUNBEAM TALBOT  90 Mk IIA sedan 
Jenni Blake 1957 MORRIS  Minor 1000 sedan 
Leigh Johnston 1957 FORD  Mainline utility 
James and Anne Bell 1963 AUSTIN HEALEY  Sprite Mk II roadster  
Col Grace 1970 VOLKSWAGEN  Beetle sedan  
Ray and Lorraine Harrison 1970 FORD  Capri Mk I coupe  
Russell and Marlene Kerwin 1975 LEYLAND  Mini Clubman GT 
Alan and Patricia Lavis 1976 BMW  528 sedan 
Tony Tancredi 1979 FIAT  X1/9 coupe 
Bob Stuart  Stationary engines 
Dave and Tina Morrison  Modern 
Julie and Lynn Tyrrell  Modern 

 
 
 
 
  

Rally Report 
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AOMC Delegates’ Meeting – 26th February 2018 
President Keith Mortimer reported that the AOMC was there to help with 

matters eg: VicRoads, importing cars etc that members are having problems with. 
Consideration should be given to the idea that the Victorian car club movement 

may be best represented by one peak body rather than the two that it currently has, 
especially as many clubs are members of both bodies. This is not a reflection of either 
of the bodies rather what is needed to best represent clubs and enthusiasts in 
challenging times. 

AOMC Events :    
 Shannon’s Aussie Classic Car Show attracted 300 cars. 
 RACV Classic Showcase had 850 cars. 

VicRoads Report : 
 Three vehicles per week get letters over breaches of the CPS 
 There are some deceased estate issues that are not resolved yet. 

Guest Speaker was Kalinda McIntyre, winner of the Robert Shannon Trust Award, who reported on 
her restoration of a 1926 Willys Overland. 

Doug Young reported on the “Submission to the Federal Govt to support the abolition of the Luxury 
Car Tax on historic vehicles.” (We have no car manufacturers now in Australia) 

Not to mention the ban on Asbestos makes importing old vehicles almost impossible. 
Concern was raised about the Department of Infrastructure on changes to import legislation on heavy 

vehicles that could see 15 year old trucks being banned from Australia. 
 

         Graeme & Richard 
 
  

AOMC Report 

Old advertisement 

From The Australian Motorist, 2 May 1938 
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For HOLDEN  HR   - 13” wheel and jack. 
        Windscreen washer bottle kit, preferably an original. 
        Contact Peter  0429-100 774. 

 
Piano keys     
- Do you have an old unwanted piano with ivory keys?  
  I am looking for some old ivory piano key tabs or complete keys in  
  good condition, to assist in the resurrection of my latest odyssey.   
  Dimensions of the tabs (front pieces as per the photograph) are 
  50mm long x 22mm wide and 1mm thick.   
  Looking for Ivory not plastic tabs. 
  Contact Mick  5862 1788 or a_newham@bigpond.com  

 
Alloy or Steel Bullbar    - to fit a Holden WB Ute.  
        Contact David  0432-517 959. 
 

four used 17" tyres for rolling car.  - originals were 5.50x17 but similar will do. 
        Contact Tony  03-5828 9264 

 
 
 
1937 CHEVROLET rolling body - HT disc brake front end, have all the original gear that doesn’t run. 
        RH front guard and RH front door missing. 
        $1,200 obo   Contact Justin  0409-548 854 

 
1987 BMW 318i sedan 
- In immaculate original condition.  
  5 speed manual. New tyres. 
  New brake disc rotors and pads.  
  Will supply RWC. 
  $2950.   
Contact Doug   0418-327 146 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AUSTIN 16 – Light Six saloon 
  Dismantled ready for restoration. 
  99% complete. Chassis has been restored. 
  Open to offers. 
  Contact Noella  0408-218 639 
  

For Sale 

Wanted 

 

For Sale 
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1929 WHIPPET  coupe 
  Older restoration in good order. 
  Converted to 12V system. 
  Complete vehicle with some spares. 
  Garaged at “The Old Station”, Raglan QLD. 
  $10,000 ono 
  Contact Neil Rutherford  0457-913 082. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Roadster Special – 100 % scratch built 
  Front end and all running gear from 1970 Holden 
  186 cu in motor fully prepared for LPG 
  slightly raised compression, dedicated design cam shaft,  
  specific advance sequence on distributor, no carburettor. 
  3-speed manual gear box 
  Fully engineer-certified with all paperwork 
  Extensive photographs of construction available 
  Very reliable and economical 
  An absolute “head turner” 
  Fully road registered until 22 March 2018 
  Classed as 2002 model  ( date construction completed ) 
  $19,000  neg 
  Contact Ian  0450-960 200 
 
early HOLDEN FX    - brake drum puller $10 
 

1964 FORD Falcon XM  - wagon in good overall cond. 
       Brakes just done.  Mech good and body good. 
       $8000 ono.   Contact John  0409 352 952 
 

BMC AUSTIN engines  - A40 engine, complete less starter motor. 
     - A55 engine, complete less starter motor. 
       Open to offers. Contact Lou  03-5829 2538 
 
2005 PEUGEOT 206 XR - 5-door hatchback auto. 
       114500km. One lady owner from new. 
        Aluminium grey in colour. 
       $2900.  RWC supplied.     Contact Ray   0400-698 102 
 
Early 1980s BMW 635   - five speed, two-door coupe. 

Race prepared versions won three European Group3 endurance race championships and one Australian    
(Jim Richards) championship. Fancied opposition included the Jaguar V12. It resides in the Benalla area,      
is effectively a one owner car, has always been serviced by BMW specialists, all service and repair records 
have been kept, and is reported as being a much pampered high mileage car in sound original condition.  

       Interested? Contact Bill Dobson  03-5762 3061 or 0438-515 840 

Advertisements open to members and friends at no cost. Ads in for two months, unless sold earlier. Don't forget rego no and price. 

For Sale 
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2018    

APR 8 - 21     ** “Alpine to the Sea 2018” rally 
     

 12 ** Monthly meeting – Clubrooms 8pm     
    Guest speaker –  Don Lock 
 14  Echuca Swap Meet – Rotary Park 
    See details on p.6. 

 15  AOMC American Motoring Show – Yarra Glen Racecourse 
    See details on p.6. 

 15  Mooroopna Farmers Market & Craft Fair – Ferrari Park   
    8.30am-1pm.   Enq. 0459-432 162 

 21         ** Saturday Social Day – Clubrooms 
    See details on p.6. 

 22  Vintage Caravan Nationals - Wangaratta 
    See details on p.6. 

 23-27? ** Coffee Run to ??????? 
    See details on p.6. 

 26  Club Committee meeting – Clubrooms 7.30pm 
    Supper – Peter Vibert 

 27 - 30 Rover Car Club of Australia Inc national rally – Shepparton   
    Details on p.6 or at http://rovercarclubaust.asn.au/  

 27– 6MAY Bright Autumn Festival   
    See details on p.7. 

 29  Nathalia Show & Shine and Swap Meet – Recreation Reserve 
    See details on p.7 or email rotarycarshow@exemail.com.au  

 29  All British Day – Caribbean Gardens, Scoresby 
    See details on p.7. 

MAY 4 ** Ladies’ Lunch – Kialla  
    See details on p.7. 

 5 - 6  Goulburn Valley Hospice Rallye – Beechworth  
    Details on p.7 or from Min Innes-Irons 0418-214 022 

 5 - 6  Drive Back in Time – Beechworth  
    See details on p.7. 

 6 Shepparton Farmers Market – Emerald Bank   
    9am-1pm. Enquiries to Helen 0439-369 999 

 12  Bay City Swap Meet – Geelong Showgrounds 
    Sites $10, entry $5 from 7am. Details 0417-546 0889 

 18 - 21  Wolseley Club rally – Shepparton 
    Details in May Journal. 

 25  Benalla & District Classic Car and Motorbike Tour 
    See details on p.7. 

 26 - 27  Historic Winton 
    See details on p.7 or at  http://austin7club.org    

JUN 8 - 11  Queen’s Birthday Rally – Hamilton  
    Details from Lorraine 0427-724 572 or Richard 0488-231 835 

 10 - 11  Echuca Steam Rally – Rotary Park  
    Details at http://www.echucasteamrally.com.au/  

SEP 9 Shepparton Swap Meet - Showgrounds   
    See details on www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html  

Driver’s Calendar 
‘18 M T W T F S S 

A 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

P 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

R 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

 30 1 2 3 4 5 6 

M 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

A 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

Y 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

 28 29 30 31 1 2 3 

 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

J 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

U 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

N 25 26 27 28 29 30 1 

 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

J 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

U 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

L 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

 30 31 1 2 3 4 5 

A 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

U 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

G 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

 27 28 29 30 31 1 2 

 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

S 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

E 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

P 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

O 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

C 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

T 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

 29 30 31 1 2 3 4 

 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

N 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

O 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

V 26 27 28 29 30 1 2 

 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

D 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

E 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

C 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

 31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

‘19 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

J 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

A 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

N 28 29 30 31 1 2 3 

 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

F 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

E 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

B 25 26 27 28 1 2 3 

 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

M 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

A 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

R 25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

        

        

        

        

Please Note:   two asterisks ** identify a club organised run/rally.        Alan Lavis,   Club Captain 

SUPPER ROSTER 

APR Julie Natalizio 
 Dawn Muston 
 Anne Smith 
MAY Bev Asquith 
 Joy Maher 
 Pauline Truman 
JUN Val Balfour 
 Barb Brown 
 Helen Dry 

 The 3 rostered ladies are requested to each bring 2 loaves of bread in sandwiches, 
which will be reimbursed to about $20 each.    The Club’s Catering Committee will provide 
milk and packets of sweet biscuits to supplement the sandwiches. 
 Thank you to the ladies who provide the supper each month - the club members do 
appreciate it. Please note that you or your spouse can pick up the containers at the Club 
meeting the month before. 

If you can’t make it to your rostered meeting, please contact another rostered 
member and swap nights. Contact Kris Healey for further help. 

Supper Roster Supper Roster Supper Roster Supper Roster Supper Roster 



 

                  
.         
            
           

                    
 

 
 Engine reconditioning 
 Heavy duty machining 
 Cylinder block machining 
 Crankshaft / camshaft grinding 

 

16 CAMPBELL ST., SHEPPARTON 
Ph: (03) 5821 9016  or  (0488) 928 265 
Email:  shepparton@hmgem.com.au 

Web:     www.hmgem.com.au  
(formerly Delta Automotive) 

 

     BRAYBONS 
  AUTOMOTIVE 
      REPAIRS 

 

QUALIFIED “A” GRADE MECHANICS 
 

SERVICE AND REPAIRS 
TO ALL MAKES AND MODELS OF CARS 

TRUCKS AND TRACTORS 
 

38 NELSON ST 
NUMURKAH VIC. 3636. 

 
                                        Ph (03) 5862 1187 
                                  Fax (03) 5862 1196 

 

  
 
 

REVIVE  YOUR TREASURED 
VEHICLE  .

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
CHIPS, SCRATCHES, ACID BURNS 

REPAIRED TO NEAR-RESPRAY QUALITY 
AT A FRACTION OF THE COST, 

AND KEEP YOUR VEHICLE ORIGINAL. 

 

FREE QUOTES 
 

Ph TOM on 0428 947 671 
                    or 03-5822 2601 AH 

 

drives for 
industry 
pty. ltd. 

 

44 OLD DOOKIE RD, SHEPPARTON  VIC  3630 

           PHONE:       (03) 5822 2988 
           FAX:                   (03) 5821 7139 
           EMAIL:            sales@dfi.com.au 
Specialising in . . . 
 INDUSTRIAL DRIVE DESIGNS & COMPONENT SUPPLY 

 
 
 

 
For After Hours Service Phone . . . 

Glen Wilson – 0408 802 638     Mick Dunne – 0409 956 434 

 “        “WE SERVICE YOUR INDUSTRY”          ”

 

 
 
 
  

• Pneumatics • Plastics • Conveyors • Belting 

• Bearings • Pulleys • Mech. Seals • Sprockets - 

• Seals • Belts • Speed 
Reducers • Chains 

brendan.walsh
Text Box
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